
Below is the Budget Note I mentioned I would be submitting for the Subcommittee’s consideration.

Prior to the 2022 Legislative Session, DEQ shall provide a report to the Legislature describing how it establishes each of its 
maximum certificate fees for the Vehicle Inspection Program which range from $5 to $30.  DEQ will include its costs per test for 
each test method and particularly explain why DEQ assesses a higher fee to Portland motorists compared to Medford, and a higher 
fee for self-testing automobile dealerships compared to self-testing fleets.


